
 

     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  September 8, 2020 

 

Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 

 

Agenda Item:  N. Main Construction Engineering Agreement 

 

Explanation:  Staff solicited bids for the reconstruction of N. Main Safe Routes to Schools Project 

with Gensini being the low bidder and awarded the project. 

The city budgeted to hire a Construction Engineer for the project. With this being an IDOT 

project, they are going to require specific documentation as well as the use of their new software. 

Millenia’s Morton, IL office is primarily a Phase 3 consultant and they have strong experience in 

IDOT documentation. I have had previous experience with their firm as they were the phase 3 engineer 

for past projects that I have designed. They are also doing the Phase 3 work for the Holland Street 

project. There is potential for a cost savings on this project by sharing staff between N. Main and 

Holland. 

  

 

Fiscal Impact: The agreement with Millennia is for $35,979. The FY 20-21 budget includes $60,000 

in Account # 420-00-800-3100 that is for the Phase 3 Engineering for both Safe Routes to School 

Projects. N. Main is projected to be more expensive then Bobolink. 

 

 

Recommendation Summary:  Staff requests approval of the engineering agreement with Millenia for 

an amount not to exceed $35,979. 

 

Action Requested:   Approval of the agreement with Millenia Professional Services 

 












